Week 5 Report

North Shore Regatta

July 16-17 




 Indrek, winning the last race at ValeInco.



Jorge and crew on one of MOB boats



Dave and Scott keeping it flat.
Well, where to begin.  How about no wind, too much rain, not enough sun and not a lot of racing!  Hmmm… I can’t remember a worse start to the season since I have been a member.  We just can’t catch a break, if there’s sun there’s no wind, if there’s wind then its either raining or threatening lightning.  So, that being said, Sunday June 26 we tried to race, but the wind died.   A race was actually started with 3 Lasers and 2 Y’s, but as I said, the wind did not co-operate and the race was called off.  Also on Sunday the first around the island race was to be held but I believe it was also called off.

Tuesday June 28, brought lots of wind as 1 Laser sailor reported, who was out on the water early, “it was honking”.  But, when he came in to wait for the rest of the fleet, the storm clouds rolled in and for safety sake the racing was called off.

Thursday June 30 saw sunny warm conditions with a light variable wind that started out from the west then while we were rigging it switched to the northeast at between 3 and 5 knots.   Three Lasers, Indrek, Scott and sailing instructor Graham Berardi along with 2 Y’s, Pierre with Brian and Warren with Bruce were out.  Judy did a good job of finding a suitable course for us, setting a windward-leeward course that saw races last about 15-18 minutes.  All boats started at the same time with a 2-minute start sequence.  The first race saw only Lasers on the line as Indrek took an early lead over Scott, with Graham just making his way to the course.  Indrek lead all the way around, although Scott was close ready to pounce if he made a mistake, which he did not.  The second race saw appearance of the 3rd Laser and the Y’s, so the start line was a little more crowded, it was important for the Lasers not to get in the wind shadow of the Y’s as the wind was up and down.  Scott again followed Indrek off the line closely ready to make a move if Indrek floundered, which of course he did not.  So the finish order was the same as the first race with Indrek 1, Scott 2 and Graham 3.  The Y finish saw Pierre 1st followed by Warren.  The third race saw a slight wind shift, and while Indrek got an early lead he sailed into a hole and Scott was able to pass him and take the lead for the 1st half of the race.  At the last windward mark rounding Indrek, who was right on Scott’s stern, read the wind shift right and powered past him just around the mark.  Indrek was able to keep his lead to the finish while Scott struggled to match his speed settled for 2nd while Graham decided to sail in got 3rd.   Warren got back at Pierre by taking the second Y race.

I will find out about the Around the Island race and report next week.

It was good to get back on the water and actually have some competition.  Lets hope the rest of the summer is better.

Remember:  "Good sailors don’t just do things right, they don’t give up when they’ve done things wrong."
Scott

